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Professional Crossover Claims to Deny Correctly With Error Code 1008 
Professional crossover claims have been paying in error if the rendering National Provider Identifier (NPI) is not 
linked to the billing NPI or if the rendering NPI is a group provider.  Effective on claims with dates of service on or 
after June 12, 2023, these claims will deny with error code 1008 (Billing provider is not a group/performing provider 
is a group provider). 

Beginning June 12, 2023, providers will need to correct and resubmit these claims with the appropriate provider 
information.  This is a go-forward change.  Previously paid claims will not be reprocessed. 

 


